Scientists call for 'outright protection' of uncontacted tribes' land
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	Mastanahua man in south-east Peru. Some Mastanahua remain uncontacted. 
© David Hill / Survival


Five scientists writing in a peer-reviewed journal have called for the ‘outright protection’ of lands belonging to uncontacted tribes in Peru and other countries in the western Amazon. 

The article, published in PLoS ONE, highlights the dangers posed by oil and gas exploration to indigenous people and the natural environment. It states that 688,000 square kilometres of the western Amazon are now open to oil and gas companies.

The article reveals that in Peru alone almost half a million square kilometres can be explored – a massive 72% of the entire Peruvian rainforest. Many of these areas include uncontacted tribes’ land. 

‘The scope and magnitude of planned activity appears unprecedented,’ the article states. ‘Proper attention to the rights of indigenous peoples and the outright protection of lands of people living in voluntary isolation, who, by definition cannot give informed consent, would bring exploration within widely accepted international norms of justice.

‘(Uncontacted tribes) are extremely vulnerable because they lack resistance or immunity from outsiders’ diseases. First contact results in high rates of morbidity and mortality, with mortality estimates ranging between a third and a half of the population within the first several years.’ 
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